THES

Vol. XIII, No. 18 August 6, 1987

Vancouver Community College King Edward Campus - Library P.O. Box 24620 - Stn. C 1155 East Broadway Vancouver, B.C. V5T 4N3

NOTE OF THANKS:

The following letter of thanks is for those contributors to United Way who designated the Langley Memorial Hospital Foundation as a recipient of donations:

LANGLEY MEMORIAL HOSPITAL FOUNDATION

22051 FRASER HIGHWAY, LANGLEY, B.C. V3A 4H4 (604) 534-4121

DIRECTORS

Donald Nundal PRESIDENT Bern Bileski David Dreyer Reg Easingwood Daniel Egan In Goodbrand Gerry Reinsch Eugene Sather Bichard Seweil

SECRETARY. TREASURER

Richard Holinaty

July 29, 1987

Employees of Vancouver Community College 1155 Broadway E. Box 24700, Station C Vancouver, B. C. V5T 4N4

Dear Staff:

The Langley Memorial Hospital Foundation gratefully acknowledge your donation to the United Way via the Donor Option Program.

Your thoughtfulness and caring recongnition expressed by this gift will help ensure the continuance of the the best health care possible in our community.

Sincerely,

Richard R. Holinaty, Executive Director

Lawrence Fast



King Edward Campus

THE ASSESSMENT CENTRE:

The Assessment Centre returns to regular hours next week. The weekly schedule is as follows:

Mon., Wed., Thurs.

9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Tuesday

12:00 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

Friday

9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.

Keith Oberding

ON VACATION:

Barbara Gray-Richards will be on holiday from August 5 through 27. Matters pertaining to College Preparatory English can be referred to Dale Dorn or to Heather Yarbrough, program assistant.

Heather Yarbrough

REMINDER - SUMMER HOURS FOR STUDENT HEALTH SERVICE:

The nurse is away on vacation for most of August. She will return on August 27. No nursing services will be available during this time. Dr. G. Burns will be on campus as much as possible during this time. If you have a student who wishes to see him, or you do yourself, you can call local 208 (Counselling reception) to find out when he will be on campus.

If you require first aid assistance at other times the first aid attendant can be contacted through local 230. BUT DON'T FORGET THAT IF IT IS AN EMERGENCY you should immediately dial local 777, give your location and a brief description of the problem. Help will be sent immediately.

Pauline Reaburn

PLANNING SESSIONS:

To assist enrolling students to meet the advance registration deadline for ABE Certificate and Diploma Programs formerly (College Foundations), the Counselling Department will be offering group planning sessions.

The counsellor will provide help in:

- interpreting assessment results;

- timetabling and planning a manageable course load, and;

- assistance with course selection.

Students should inquire and register with the Counselling receptionist.

Loren Houldson

AT THE LIBRARY:

A new video has arrived: The Pursuit of Efficiency. Please book this at KEC by calling local 438.

Brenda Appleton, Campus Librarian will be on vacation from August 10 - 31 inclusive. Aphrodite Harris will be acting Department Head during that time.

The 16mm films donated by PEMC to the College have been trickling into the libraries. All these films are held at Langara for the time being, but can easily be brought to KEC.

Some of the titles are:

Reading Long Words: Putting the Rules Together
The Vowel a
The Vowel e
Word Wise: Compound Words
The Elephant Eats, The Penguin Eats: Nouns
Frogs Are Funny, Frogs Are Fat: Adjectives
Monkey See, Monkey Do: Verbs
Word Wise: Word Families

Susan Weber

NEW DIRECTOR ARRIVES AUGUST 10, 1987:

Colin Sutherland, the new Director of Administration and Finance, will assume his duties on campus on Monday, August 10, 1987. Please feel free to introduce yourself during his first few days. Welcome to King Edward Campus, Colin!

Lawrence Fast

POSITION OPENINGS:

Cariboo College requires a Curriculum Editor. Closing date for applications is August 10, 1987.

V.C.C./Central Administration (Accounts Payable) requires a Clerk II. Closing date for applications is August 12, 1987.

V.C.C./Langara requires a Library Assistant III (Technical Services Department). This is a temporary position from September 1, 1987 to March 31, 1988. Closing date for applications is August 13, 1987.

V.C.C./Langara requires a Part-time Instructor for the Computer Information Systems Program. Closing date for applications is August 17, 1987.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires instructors for the following positions in the Hairdressing Department: Part-time (substitute) Instructors - Esthetics/Skin Care program; Part-time (substitute) Instructors - Electrolysis program; and Full-time and Part-time Instructors - Hairdressing/Men's Hairstyling. Closing date for applications is August 21, 1987.

Canadian Crossroads International have short term overseas placements available. Closing date for applications is September, 1987.

Lawrence Fast

